



Principal: Stuart Nash New College Bradford, Nelson Street, Bradford, BD5 0DX

♦ (01274) 089189**♦** www.ncbradford.ac.ukinfo@ncbradford.ac.uk

Ref: NCB/JW/GCSE Maths/Letter to Parents

October 2025

Dear Parent/Carer

My name is Jim Welford and I teach GCSE Maths to your son or daughter.

GCSE resit exams take place in November and your son/daughter will be entered for these exams if they show sufficient progress through September and October. The papers are on the following dates:

- Paper 1 Wednesday 5 November
- Paper 2 Friday 7 November
- Paper 3 Monday 10 November

All exams start at 9:00am and students are expected to be in college at the usual start time of 8:35am.

To prepare them for the exams they have:

- Timetable lessons of 3×1.5 per week
- DIL which is set on a website called Socrative
- A set of flash cards that they must be going through daily. They are tested on their knowledge of these cards regularly and they need to consistently score more than 70% if they are to achieve a grade 4

In addition to the above, independent study will benefit them immensely. Put simply, to achieve their best grade, they need to be doing as much Maths as possible up to the exam. Specific help with this is as follows;

- Past papers and other resources available on Teams and Mathsgenie website
- DrFrost website where work is always available.

Thank you for your continued support

Privacy Policies

During their studies in GCSE maths, students are directed towards the following websites, please find attached their privacy policies

DrFrost https://www.drfrost.org/page.php?id=20

Socrative https://www.socrative.com/privacy/

Maths Genie https://www.mathsgenie.co.uk/cookie-policy.html













